

## Pacific Commercial Diving Supplies Pty. Ltd.

P.O. Box 443, Coogee, N.S.W. 2034, Australia 27 Alfreda Street, Coogee, N.S.W. Telephone: (02) 664 2612 Telex: AA70111 DIVER, Fax: (02) 664 2623

## 14 25<sup>th</sup> May 1987: page # 19 Dennis Hunt informs Bob Carr, Minister for Environment & Planning of a public meeting on the 12<sup>th</sup> June 1987 on the proposal to build and Underwater Trail.

25th May, 1987

Hon. R.J. Carr, M.P.,
Minister for Environment & Planning,
Member for Maroubra,
691 Anzac Parade,
Maroubra. NSW 2035

Dear Bob,

Enclosed are copies of the last two issues of The Commercial Diver which is published by this company.

As you will see, I have made a move from teaching school into the business world. It has suited me to do this while I am completing my Master's degree at U.N.S.W. It is also providing me with managerial and administrative experience of a kind not available to me in schools. I hope that it will stand me in good stead when I go back into education in a couple of years' time.

On page 2 of the Summer issue of The Commercial Diver is an article about a job that we did at the Malabar Sewage Treatment Works. It is followed by an article on diving in polluted water. These will be of interest to you and to people in your Department.

Thankyou for your interest in the Underwater Nature Trail proposal. Sue Holliday has been most helpful and we are hopeful that we will be able to get it under way soon.

While I am no longer teaching at Marist Brothers High School, Pagewood, I intend to fulfil my commitment to the students whom we trained as scuba divers, including young Michael Johnson, and who will be involved in the construction and maintenance of the Underwater Nature Trail. I have the full concurrence and support of the new Principal, Br Robert Aitken for this.

On Friday, 12th June, at 7:30 p.m. there will be a meeting for people who are interested in the Underwater Nature Trail proposal. The purpose of the meeting is to inform them of current developments. This meeting will be held at Pro-Diving Services' premises at 27 Alfreda Street, Coogee. We would be honoured if you were able to attend.

In the meantime, I will see you at the June meeting of the Maroubra Branch.

Thanks, again, for your interst in the Underwater Nature Trail proposal.

Yours sincerely,

Denis G. Hunt,

Manager

19